June 2022

Dear Parent(s)/Guardians(s)

The following is the first week schedule for First Year students:

Friday 26th August 2022 - 10.30a.m. until 12pm

Meet in the Assembly Hall in full uniform. Pupils are not required to bring any books or schoolbags. They will be addressed by the Principal, Deputy Principal, Year Head and Chaplain. Following this, they will meet their class tutor who will give them their timetable.

Monday 29th August 2022 - 9:45a.m. until 12pm

First Year Induction and Wellbeing Day. Students are required to come to school in their P.E. gear for the day's activities. Books are not required on this day. Pupils will meet at the P.E. Hall.

Wednesday 31st August 2022 - Classes as per timetable.

Please note: classes will finish at 12:55p.m. on Friday 2nd September 2022 to facilitate a staff meeting.

- The booklist, yearly calendar and up to date information is available on the school website: www.portmarnockcommunityschool.ie. Please register with the site to ensure you are kept up to date. You can also follow us on Facebook and on Twitter (@PortmarnockCS)
- > We are happy to confirm that all 1st Year students have been assigned their first choice of subjects.
- ▶ It is essential that school jackets and all books are labelled with the pupil's name. Please note: plain, black, flat shoes (leather or leather look) only. Canvas shoes/runners/boots are not allowed.
- > Journals should be purchased through VSWare for €15. VSWare usernames will be sent to you by text message at a later date.
- Many thanks to those who have paid the Voluntary Contribution. For those who have not yet paid and are in a position to do so, the Voluntary Contribution (€150 single student/ €180 family) can be paid through VSWare once login details have been administered at a later date.
- Please note that the school office will be closed from Friday 1st July until Monday 8th August 2022. For urgent queries, please email admin@portmarnockcommunityschool.ie

We are all looking forward to getting to know your son/daughter over the next five or six years and wish them every success during their time at *Portmarnock Community School*.

H Dargan Principal

Helen Dargan